
 

Your Offering Envelopes 
 

 
 
 

As treasurers we do our best to make sure that the money 
you donate to Rockwood, the Oregon Conference, and other 
church programs goes where you want it to go.   
 
Here are a few tips that will make it easier to insure that this 
happens: 
 
1.)  PLEASE use the envelopes provided, unless it is a cash 
donation for the offering of the day or Lamb’s offering, and 
you don’t want a receipt.  Please, if you write a check, always 
use one of the envelopes. 
 
2.)  Put both your first and last name on the envelope.   
 
3.)  Put your current address on the envelope.  Some use 
address labels, and that is so nice! 
 
4.)  Please PRINT carefully!  If we’re trying to guess what it 
says there is always the possibility we could be wrong. 
 
5.)  If you have a change of address, please notify the church 
office.   
 
Thank you so much for your faithful support. 
 
Your Treasurers, Arnie Schnell & Kamille Ross 
 

Inventor of the “Haystack” Passes 
 

 
Ella May Hartlein, who for years worked alongside her 
husband in Adventist academies across the United States, 
passed away on Sabbath morning, June 30, 2018, at the age of 
98. Mrs. Hartlein is credited with the invention of the 
haystack, a dish popular in Seventh-day Adventist church 
communal and home gatherings across North America and 
around the world.  It was originally known as “The Hartlein 
Special.”  No one knows for sure when or where it became 
known as the “Haystack!” 
 

 

 

Week at a Glance 
 
Today           All-Church Fellowship Meal               12:30 pm 
 Sunset-Farewell to Sabbath   8:56 pm 
 Last day of Spanish Campmeeting 
 
Tuesday English Campmeeting begins at Gladstone 

tonight at 7:00 pm.  The church office will be 
closed and there will be no Prayer Power 
Group or Vacation Bible School on 
Wednesday. 

 
Friday Sunset-Welcome to the Sabbath   8:52 pm 
 
Next Sabbath 1 Adult Sabbath School class only         9:30 am 
at Rockwood Livestream from the Campground      10:45 am 
 Offering:  Conference Evangelism 
   Sunset-Farewell to Sabbath                    8:51 pm 
 

 

Do You Have An Urgent Prayer Request?  To start the 
prayer chain please call the church office (503) 661-4100.  

 

Contact Information 
Office Hours:  9-3:30 Tues. & Wed., 9-3 on Thurs. 

1910 SE 182nd Ave., Portland, OR 97233 
 

Telephone: (503) 661-4100 
 

E-Mail:  RockwoodAdventist@gmail.com  
 

Website:  www.RockwoodAdventist.com 
 

WiFi Password: Heisrisen 
 

Support Your Church Financially online at 
www.RockwoodAdventist.com/onlinegiving 

 

 
Pastor      Ted Struntz         (251) 776-2718 
Karen Bible Worker      Doh Soe         (503) 885-4826 
Secretary      Kamille Ross           (971) 284-2824 
Secretary      Jeannie Andrews         (503) 669-7666 
Deacon Team Leader Today                                     Deon Lobaina 
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Exploring the Way 
 

Sabbath School Classes 
9:30 A.M. to 10:45 A.M. 

 

 
Please visit our information desk in the lobby for a complete 

list of Sabbath School Classes.  We invite you to join the          
class of your choice.  We have classes for ALL ages!   

 
Worship 

11:00 A.M. to 12:15 A.M. 
 
Welcome Pastor Ted Struntz 
 
Praise Time Praise Team 
 
Children’s Story Ray Cootz 
 
Our Gift to God         Women’s Ministries  Everyone 
 
Offertory Brent Sumaraga 
 
Prayer Garden            Michel Fullard-Leo 
 
Worship in Song      “Ode to Canon” Sammy Castillo 
 
Worship in Word Christine Cootz 

“From Teacher to Apprentice” 
 
Closing Song      “We Have This Hope” Hymn #214 
 
Benediction Pastor Ted Struntz 
 
Postlude Brent Sumaraga 
 

Sermon audio available at RockwoodAdventist.com 
 
 

 

Rockwood Community News 
 
All-Church Potluck following the church service today.  
Please join us downstairs for food and fellowship.  
 
Caring Card – Please stop at the desk in the lobby and sign 
the card for Lowell Kaufman (Emma’s son) who had surgery 
for a brain tumor this past Thursday.   
 
Next Sabbath, July 21– Hopefully we’ll see you all at 
Gladstone – for those who don’t go to Campmeeting, we will 
have reduced services here (one adult Sabbath-school class, 
no children’s classes, and a live-feed from the campground 
for church).  By the way, the last meeting of the Spanish 
Camp Meeting will take place this evening at 7:00 at 
Gladstone Camp Grounds. 
 
The Church Office Will Be Closed this next week, during 
Campmeeting.  Someone will be dropping in periodically to 
check email, voicemail and snail-mail. 
 
Our Next Free Food Market (Harvest Share) is scheduled for 
the Tuesday after Campmeeting, July 24, at 8:00 am.  If you 
need food, or know someone who does, please come!  Also, 
we are always needing volunteers to help distribute food to 
those in need. 
 
Finance Committee and Church Board will take place on 
Tuesday, July 24, at 6:00 and 7:00 pm respectively.   (These 
were rescheduled due to Campmeeting taking place on our 
customary 3rd Tuesday of the month!) 
 
Baby Shower Coordinator? If you would like to be a shower 
coordinator for Rockwood, please contact the church office or 
talk to Kamille (971) 284-2824. 
 
Children’s Safety is a priority at Rockwood Adventist.  The 
Child Protection Policy and Guidelines are available on the 
bulletin board.  Parents, please escort your children to the 
restrooms and be aware of their whereabouts at all times. 

 

 

Recycle Your Bulletin – Each Sabbath morning our deacons 
are putting out recycle boxes for your bulletins and inserts 
that you don’t wish to take home with you.  Please note that 
these are not for other trash, just for paper.  Thank you! 
 

Area News & Events 
 
Adventist Book Center Campmeeting Sale July 17-29.  You 
may download the flyer at https://orgcabc.adventistnw.org/  
You may also order at (503) 850-3300 or abcorders.com. 
 
Citizenship Classes at the Library this Summer – Come to 
the Rockwood Library, 17917 SE Stark St, on Sundays, July 1 
through September 30, from 12:30 to 3:30 pm.  There is no 
charge for these classes.   
 
Online Summit on Abuse on September 25 – Registration is 
now open at enditnowNorthAmerica.org.  1 in 3 girls and 1 
in 5 boys will be sexually abused before they turn 18. 
Keeping the people in your church, school, and camp safe 
starts with being informed.  Would you know how to help if 
you suspected someone was being abused?  Love shouldn’t 
hurt.  Join us to help stop the violence. 
 
Women’s Retreat October 12-14 at Eagle Crest in Redmond, 
OR.  Jean Boonstra is our guest speaker, and our guest 
musicians are Gary and Shelly Parks and Katrina Koch. Teen 
speaker: Erica Jones.  Teens coming with a mom or mentor 
come for only $55.00. Register by going to AdventSource.org 
or by calling (800) 732-7587.  Hurry! Early bird registration 
ends August 1st. 
 
PACS Needs Empty Egg Cartons – Portland Adventist 
Community Services is in need of more clean/empty egg 
cartons (sizes: dozen or 18 count).  Please place them in the 
PACS box in the coat rack area.  We appreciate your help in 
providing empty egg cartons for our food pantry shoppers! 
 

Point to Ponder 
 

We often find God outside our comfort zone! 


